
Dear Parents / Carers, 

I’d like to start this week’s newsletter by congratulating all of our children. Not only 

have they made a fantastic start to the summer term with some excellent attitudes to learning, they have 

also earned over 30,000 house points this academic year.  Well done everyone! 

Earlier this week I had the privilege of visiting each class during their Well-being Wednesday Assemblies.  

These assemblies offer our teachers the chance to support children with their understanding of themselves 

and their emotions as well as how to look after themselves and each other.  It was great to hear children 

talking about how to be a good friend, making sure they get a good night’s sleep as well as exploring 

more complex issues such as bullying.  If you are concerned about your child’s well-being, please make 

contact with their class teacher as we have a number of options to support children within school and 

also have links  to organisations who can help. 

This week saw a group of Year 6 children attend a Maths Challenge hosted at Cromwell College; the 

children were competing against other local schools as well as against each other, completing complex 

problem solving against the clock.  The children represented themselves and the school with pride. We 

await the results and will share these with you as soon as we have them.  In Year 1 and  Year 2 this week, 

children had the chance to take part in Bikeability training.  This training offers children the opportunity to 

develop their cycling skills and supports them to become ready for on-road cycling in Year 6. Please see 

below for photos. 

Please take some time to check the back page of our newsletter where there are some new dates for 

your diary.  In addition, I have also shared some exciting job opportunities available at Burrowmoor 

Primary School; if you would like further 

information, please contact Mrs. Coates or 

the school office at Burrowmoor. 

A reminder for all parents of Reception 

children for September 2022 to please 

confirm their acceptance of the school 

place by contacting the school office.  We 

will be in touch with our transition 

arrangements later this half term. 

I hope you enjoy your long, bank holiday 

weekend.  We look forward to seeing 

everyone back in school on Tuesday 3rd 

May. 

Mrs. Read 
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House Points 

 This week’s points are:  

 Blue  227      Green   321 

 Red  332  Yellow     317  

Well done to Red Team! 

 Weekly Awards 

Well done to the following children: 

Class Star of the Week Resilience Rock 

RK Ava G  

RM Chloe B  

1B Joshua S Joris S 

1H Mustafa T Harry N 

2R Emily B Oscar L 

2C Goda V Ben B 

3DH Troy T Kayden S 

3W Isabella S  Aaron H-G 

4C Tyler B Max H 

4R Emilis S Kevinas P 

5P Elizabeth W Charly M 

5S Guste B Lily C 

6R Nathan C Preston R 

6T Daisy G-M Freya S 

Week ending: 29.04.22 



Week ending: 29.04.22 
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Bikeability in Year 1 & 2 

A group of children from Years 1 and 2 participated 

in Bikeability training this week, learning new skills on 

their bikes.   

The instructor was really impressed with their attitudes 

and resilience—the children didn't give up!  Some of 

the children could not ride their bikes at the 

beginning of the session but now they can which is 

an amazing achievement! 

We are proud that we have been able to offer 

Bikeabilty training to every year group this academic 

year with Year 6’s training coming up in July. 
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An Invitation from Peterborough United Football Club 

As a thank you for having myself and Peter Burrow at your school this year, we would be delighted to offer 

you more free tickets for an additional game. 

We would love to offer you two free tickets in the BGL Family Stand for our upcoming Peterborough United 

Women’s First team game. The game is against Hashtag United Women on Friday 20th May (7PM Kick Off). 

The game will be played at our Weston Homes Stadium on London Road in Peterborough. 

HOW TO BOOK YOUR FREE TICKETS 1. Visit https://login.theposh.com to create a new account or login if 

you have an existing account. 

2. Complete or update your profile if necessary and then go to “Link Account Number” and make sure 

you have a linked ticketing account. If you do not have an existing ticketing account, click to create one. 

3. Once logged into your online ticketing account, you MUST then visit... https://theposh.cc/poshwomen 

to apply the permissions on your account. 

4. Choose the home game against Hashtag United Women by clicking on find tickets. 

5. Select seats choosing Adult (School) and U18 (School) in the BGL Family Stand (subject to availability). 

6. Add any additional tickets & complete your purchase. We recommend you choose the e-ticket/digital 

ticket option. Please note that you will still need to enter card details for verification purposes even if the 

balance to pay is zero. 

We really hope to see as many of you there as possible to cheer on the team 

and of course to say hello to Peter Burrow once again. 

 

Many thanks, 

Bobby Copping 

Head of Schools Initiative 
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Week ending: 29.04.22 

Year 6 Maths Challenge 

Well done to our Year 6 children who represented 

themselves and the school this week’s Maths 

Challenge.  The children visited Cromwell College and 

competed against Year 6 children from other local 

schools. 

The children had a great time, enjoying meeting other 

children as well as loving the maths challenges.  We 

look forward to finding out the results.   

Thank you to Miss. Thomas for organising the event for 

Kingsfield children. 

Caterlink News 

Well done to our kitchen team who passed a Caterlink internal audit this week, achieving a certificate of 

excellence.  The team are working hard to provide high quality meals for our children and have a number 

of special menus on offer this term. 

 

Calling All Volunteers! 

 
Do you have some time to spare?  Would you 

like to help other parents get support?  Could 

you give something back and become a Parent 

Champion volunteer?  

 

Parent Champions are parent volunteers who 

give a few hours a week to talk to other parents 

about how to access organisations that could 

best help them.  Full training is offered. 

 

If you would like more 

information follow this 

link to a Youtube video.   

Alternatively visit the 

Cambridgeshire County 

Council website. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9zffpnY2kgE
https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/children-and-families/childcare-and-early-learning/parent-champions
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Book Recommendations 

This week’s recommendation was from Miss Corrigan.  She has recommended the intriguing book “Don’t 

Look In This Book” by Samuel Langley-Swain. 

This book is recommended for all readers from the most avid of book fans to reluctant readers.  Through 

rhyme, the book explores different characters and worlds designed to inspire the imagination offering just 

a glimpse of each different story.  It’s up to the reader to think how things might come to an end!   

I choose this book because it 

immediately grabs your attention.  

This book takes you through lots of 

different settings with different 

characters, and the author 

challenges the reader to continue 

with a setting or character in their 

own story.  It has inspired some 

great writing. 

Week ending: 29.04.22 

Guidance on Living with COVID-19 from the NHS: 

Did you know that Kingsfield Primary School has a Nursery?   

We offer Nursery places for children from the age of two up until they are able to start Reception.  We 

currently have spaces for the summer term as well as significant numbers of spaces for September 2022.   

If you would like a space in our Nursery, please contact the school office for an admissions pack. 
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Diary Dates 

New dates will be added weekly so please do read this section each 

week. 

May 2022 

2nd - May Day - no school 

W/C 3rd - Bikeability Year 1/2 

4th, 11th, 18th, 25th - Year 3 swimming 

9th   -  Visit to Nursery from our local police officer   -  new event 

9th  - 12th—Year 6 SATs 

9th - W/C Bikeability Year 1/2 

11th - Wellbeing Day Years 3&4 

12th - Year 6 Uniform event at Cromwell 4.30pm-6.30pm 

13th - 5P Class Assembly  

20th - 3DH Class Assembly 

24th - 6R swimming 

24th   - Choir Performance - new event 

25th  - Sports Day  

26th - 2C Class Assembly 

26th - 6T swimming 

27th - PD Day 

30th - 3rd - Half term 

June 2022 

6th - Children return to school 

7th, 14th, 21st, 28th - 6R swimming 

8th, 15th, 22nd, 29th - Year 3 swimming 

8th  - Sports Day back-up  

9th, 15th, 23rd, 30th - 6T swimming 

14th - Olympic and Paralympic Pentathlon Yrs 5&6 

17th - 1H Class Assembly 

17th - Year 4 Athletics Quadkids Event 

23rd  - Reception visit to Old Hunstanton  

24th - RK Class Assembly 

25th - 26th - Chatteris’ Summer Festival 

29th - Year 6 transition day to Cromwell #1 

July 2022 

1st - RM Class Assembly 

5th, 12th - 6R swimming 

7th, 14th - 6T swimming 

13th - Year 6 transition day to Cromwell #2 

14th - Year 6 production  

14th - French Event  

18th - Bikeability Year 6 

20th - Celebration of Work 

21st - Last day of term 

21st - Leavers’ Assembly 

22nd  - PD Day 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for the 2022-23 academic year: 

Autumn Term Dates 2022 

1st September – PD Day 

2nd September – PD Day 

5th September – Children return to school 

18th October 2022 - Individual photographs 

24th to 28th October 2022 – Half term 

20th December – Last day of term 

21st December 2022 – PD Day 

Spring Term Dates 2023 

4th January – Children return to school 

13th to Friday 17th February – Half term 

20th February – PD Day 

21st February – Children return to school 

31st March – Last day of term 

Summer Term Dates 2023 

17th April – Children return to school 

1st May – Bank Holiday 

26th May – PD Day 

29th May to 2nd June – Half term 

19th July – Last 

day of term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


